News

Flu is in the news. Seasonal flu shots are available at TLU Health Center for $10, and are available only to employees and students.

 The H1N1 flu virus is causing illness in infected persons in colleges and universities across the United States.  In the first weekly report of influenza activity, participating schools have reported over 2,000 cases among 2.3 million college students. Fifty-four percent of the 189 reporting schools experienced flu cases last week. Rates of disease activity were highest in the Southeast and Northwest regions of the US.  Overall, there are three hospitalizations but no deaths reported.

You should take steps to prevent contracting the virus:

1. Good hand hygiene:  Wash your hands frequently (especially after coughing or sneezing) with soap and water or use hand sanitizer.

2. Cover mouth and nose with a tissue when sneeze or cough OR sneeze or cough into your elbow or shoulder.

3. Get a flu shot.

If you or people around you may become ill with flu-like symptoms, you need to recognize these symptoms and know what to do:

Symptoms:

The symptoms of novel H1N1 flu virus in people are similar to the symptoms of seasonal flu and include fever, cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy nose, body aches, headache, chills and fatigue. A significant number of people who have been infected with novel H1N1 flu virus also have reported diarrhea and vomiting.   
What TLU students and employees should do:

1. No TLU student or university employee should come to work/class with flu-like symptoms.  Do not return to work/class until you are fever free for 24 hours (without use of fever reducing medication).  High risk persons (pregnant, diabetes, cancer, heart disease, asthma, etc.) should contact their health care provider. Antiviral medication can be prescribed to reduce the severity of the disease within the first 24-48 hours.

2. Students who live in on-campus housing who are ill with flu-like symptoms should GO HOME if at all possible. 

3. For on-campus students who cannot go home, arrangements will be made for them to stay in Bogisch Apartments.  These students will be monitored by the Student Life staff and UPD.  Arrangements will be made for meals/food.

4. Commuter students and employees should self-isolate in their homes and follow CDC recommendations for homecare: http://cdc.gov/h1n1/guidance_homecare.htm
5. All students with flu-like symptoms should contact the Health Center at healthcenter@tlu.edu or 830-372-8068 to insure that your professors and on-campus employers are contacted regarding your absence.

Contact the TLU Health Center with questions or for further instruction:  830-372-8068 or healthcenter@tlu.edu. If conditions change, TLU may change its policy.  Information will be updated on the TLU Web site or through e2campus.

Athletics

Women’s soccer – TLU fell to Southwestern University 3-0 Tuesday afternoon in Georgetown, Texas. TLU dropped to 1-2 with the non-conference loss. TLU’s next match is set for 1 p.m. Friday in Kerrville against Schreiner University. The match is a non-conference match although both teams are members of the American Southwest Conference. TLU and Schreiner play the conference match at TLU’s Gustafson Field on Sept. 25.

